MEDIA RELEASE

Climate Action Group meets MP

Otway Ranges Climate Action (ORCA) met local MP, Darren Cheeseman to express disappointment in the Rudd Government’s weak position on Climate Change.  

ORCA representatives, Matt Armstrong, Llewellyn Johns and Simon Pockley traveled to Geelong to explain to Darren Cheeseman that many members of the Otway Community were unhappy with the Federal Labor Government’s performance in addressing Climate Change. 

“ORCA’s objectives are to have a green house gas neutral region with 100% renewable energy and a 50% reduction in electricity use by 2020,” explained Matt Armstrong. 

Darren Cheeseman acknowledged that projected sea level rises meant that the Great Ocean Road would be cut and some coastal towns inundated. Simon Pockley said, “Climate Change is already changing our lives in the Otway Ranges. Many of our farm dams have dried up and the town of Apollo Bay is not only facing a critical water shortage but also main street businesses will need to relocate as sea levels rise.”

“There are now 2 million Climate Action Groups like ORCA forming all over the world, to take action and to remove politicians who do not act quickly and decisively,” said Llewellyn Johns. 

Darren Cheeseman agreed to endorse the Objectives of ORCA and also to write a letter of support for an application ORCA is submitting to the State Government to establish an Otway Ranges EcoLiving Centre in Apollo Bay.  

“An EcoLiving Centre will help build the capacity of the community to adapt to Climate Change,” said Matt Armstrong. 

 “The good news is that local action can make a difference to climate change. Anyone who wants to participate in a National Climate Action Movement should contact ORCA through our website http://orcaction.org or contact Matt or myself,” said Simon Pockley
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